HRS Technical Committee
Wheat Quality Council Spring Meeting
February 22, 2017

Embassy Suites, Kansas City, MO

Meeting Minutes:
Terry Selleck called the meeting to order 9:25 am
Reading of Previous Minutes

The minutes of the previous meeting where emailed to members. Jim Peterson moved to approve the
minutes as sent. Kelly McMonagle seconded. Motion passed.

2017 Board Member Update

Jim Peterson moved to elect Terry Selleck and Randy Hinebauch to another term in their respective

positions. Bob Sombke seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Jim Peterson moved to elect Gurleen Sandhu to Tom Dezahn’s position. Brian Walker seconded the
motion. Motion passed.

Jim Peterson moved to elect Mory Rugg to Chair, Terry Selleck to Vice Chair, and Randy Hinebauch to
Secretary for the coming term. Brian Walker seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Hard Red Spring Wheat Budget

Terry Selleck provided the Financial Report as it stood in January 2017. The CD had a balance of $23,604
and the checking account had a balance of $4,529. Jim Peterson led discussion of the budget.

2016 Sample Review
Gonzalo Rojas provided a review of the 2016 growout.
Sample Processing and Analyses

Linda Dykes provided an overview of the 2016 sample processing and analyses. This year, new testing
on protein characterization was included in the book.

Alyssa Jodock provided an update on the Miag milling procedure and 2016 timeline.



2017 Growout Discussion

Jim Peterson provided an update from the January meeting discussion regarding the use of Glenn as the
check sample.

Randy Hinebauch discussed the possibility of adding a Montana location, and reported discussing the
project with Peggy Lamb at Havre, MT. There was discussion regarding how many total locations should
be included in the project.

US HRS Quality and Variety Trends

Jim Peterson gave a presentation regarding quality targets for variety development.
Steve Wirsching spoke on how vitreous kernel counts relate to wheat quality.

Open Discussion and New Business

The Preferred Variety List for end-performance traits was discussed.

Jim Peterson provided an update for the OVA program. It has been decided that the OVA project in its
current form will not be continued due to budget limitations. Instead, Jim discussed the possibility of
adding international cooperators to the Wheat Quality group. This year, samples from the Casselton
growout were sent to overseas cooperators. Steve Wirsching spoke about the needs of the domestic
and international markets. There would be no additional cost to the Wheat Quality Council if the

projects were blended.

Adjournment

Jim Peterson moved to adjourn the meeting. Kelly McMonagle provided the second. Motion passed.

Meeting Adjourned 10:52 am

Respectfully submitted by Alyssa Jodock



